
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

CHARLEMONT PLANNING BOARD 

 
The Charlemont Planning Board will hold a public hearing on Thursday, February 16, 2023 

at 6:00 P.M. at the Charlemont Town Hall; 157 Main St., Charlemont to consider the 

Special Permit application made by Jonathan Mirin and Godeliève Richard to conduct a 

theater operation in a barn on 225 Avery Brook Road on the property of Wendell 

Rheinheimer and Shana Totino. A Special Permit is required under Sections 32.3 of the 

Zoning Bylaws. The full permit application can be viewed on The Town Website at 

https://charlemont-ma.us/p/55/Planning-Board or you may request an application by 

phone: 413-339-4335, x8 or via email: star.atkeson@townofcharlemont.org.  This is to 

give notice to the applicant, abutters, and any interested parties.   
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